Clinical Administration Minutes
April 8, 2008

1. Members and guests were welcomed by James Hoffman, Chairperson. The 16 attendees introduced themselves.
2. Minutes of the Fall Annual meeting were reviewed and approved.

3. Review of Leadership Training Opportunities through ACCP
a. ACCP Academy: Attendees provided positive feedback on the sessions held during the Spring Meeting. The Clinical Administration PRN will continue to work with ACCP on this topic.

b. Leaderpoint; A leadership experience “boot camp” is being offered in June through ACCP. It is a 3 1/2day program in June in Kansas City at a cost of $2,300. See www.leaderpoint.biz/accp.htm
c. Ohio State University: Phil Schneider discussed the Latiolais Leadership Distance Learning Certificate Program, which was designed to meet the needs of aspiring pharmacy leaders. It was developed in response to the lack of upcoming leaders in the profession, contributed to by the lack of middle managers in most hospitals. People with PharmD degrees tend to have clinicians as role models rather than administrators or managers. There was a program at OSU that required a move to Columbus for two years; therefore, a distance learning program is more convenient and practical for may students. The pharmacy school teamed with the Fisher Business College, which has already worked with doctors and others in similar programs. The program requires six months, and is taught with faculty and facilitators. A class is held one evening a week, additional reading is required, and assignments are completed at the participant’s workplace. Lectures and interactive sessions are conducted. Cost is $5,000 (a 20% discount is available for ACCP members), reasonable compared to other similar programs. Sixty hours of  CE credit and a certificate is awarded by ACCP and. Fifteen people completed the course in February, and another class is planned for July. At least 10 people are required to conduct a class, and a maximum of 25 can participate. The deadline is May 31. See the Web site for further information: www.pharmacy.ohiostate.edu/latiolais/LLP_description_2007.pdf
4. PRN Officers Meeting Report: opportunities for PRN meber involvement are highlighted

a. ACCP Advocates Program: Members can serve as an advocate for ACCP and the profession by getting to know elected government officials and educate them about pharmacy practice (counter to the retail image). ACCP will help set up meetings when members visit the Washington, D.C., area and provide talking points and other assistance. It has been a “dry year” for legislation related to pharmacy, but after the election it is expected that health care will be an important issue.
b. Update on board certification

(1) Ambulatory Care is being considered as a pharmacy specialty. For the first time, the board of Pharmaceutical Specialties has conducted a task analysis. When a specialty is proposed, ACCP will consider its merits and will support the application if appropriate standards are upheld.

(2) ACCP is working with other pharmacy organizations to encourage BPC to consider a different recognition process than the current one, which was developed in 1976. The gap between the need and the reality is illustrated by the fact that there are only 5 recognized specialties and 22 specialty residencies.

c. Student initiatives: There are 700 student members now compared with 370 at the 2006 Annual Meeting, indicating that recruiting students has been successful. Opportunities for members include:

(1) Submitting a career profile to be posted on the Web site to inform students about the variety of career paths and practice settings available to them.

(2) Volunteering to review students’ CVs in the fall; 75 CVs were reviewed last year. A call for volunteers will occur in the summer.
(3)  For the PRN, providing travel awards.

d. ACCP Research Institutes Frontiers Fund

(1) Captains from this PRN are Susan Wheeler and Lih-Jen Wang.
(2) Opportunities for PRN members are to contribute financially personally and via the PRN to support the Research Institute that funds fellowship training and research and career development grants, among other programs.
(3) The goal is to increase giving from 5.8% of members to 10% of members.

(4) A new brochure was provided with registration materials and is available on line at www.accp.com/docs/frontiers/FrontiersFund_Potential(sm).pdf
e. Changes in speakers’ honoraria were made, which will be of interest to those planning future programs.

f. PRN history: The Clinical Administration PRN has gotten a good start on this project, with the help of Tom Gray, the first chairperson (in attendance). The process was outlined in more detail at the Officers’ Meeting. The first draft is due on November 15, 2008.

5. Board Liaison Report: Gary Matzke

a. Pharmacy Specialties: ACCP is committed to work on the proposal for Ambulatory Care as a specialty if it is of good quality. A specialty examination would not be available before 2011. The Council on Certification in Pharmacy (CCP) with 13 member organizations is looking at the whole issue of specialty certification.

b. The Academy of Research Scholarship chaired by Gary Yee and the Focused Investigator Training (FIT) Program are two new programs supported by the Frontiers Fund this year. The FIT is intended for people who have preliminary  data or who have had a small grant and are ready to move to a major grant application.
c. The Board has asked for input regarding industry relationsips with ACCP and board members.

6. Secretary/Treasurer Report; Emilie Karpiuk

a. PRN account balance fat the end of March is $6130.

b. PRN membership fluctuates from month to month but is about 200 people.

7. Nominations

a. Nominations for chair-elect and secretary/treasurer were requested.

b. Attendees were also reminded to consider nominating individuals for awards via the ACCP Web site.

8. Programming: Bob Lobo

a. Annual Meeting PRN program is planned

b. Feedback on Spring Meeting offering, Justifying Clinical Pharmacy Services: Session was well-attended and well received. Fred Eckles (in attendance) and James Hoffman were both involved.
c. Brainstorming for future topics was briefly conducted: technology, incorporating students and residents into services, case studies, FMEAs, prioritization, clinical guidelines, medication error prevention, and incorporation of safety into educations were suggestions. It was suggested that subjects be aligned with ESCP SIG groups (e.g., infectious diseases and emerging patterns of antibiotic resistance).
9. PRN Communication

a. A volunteer to assume responsibility for the repository on the PRN Web page was requested.

b. List serve feedback was good.

10. PRN Development and Involvement

a. PRN name change: will remain the same for now

b. PRN document: A promotional brochure and strategic plan will be on the agenda at Annual Meeting.

c. List of roles: Officers, communications, advocacy, Frontiers Fund Captainship, programs subcommittee.
11. Brief Presentation

a. The PRN plans to identify significant papers related to clinical administration for presentation at each meeting.  

b. An evaluation of studies published between 2001 and 2005 on the economic impact of clinical pharmacy services was presented. It has been submitted for publication.

12. Informal Topic Discussion: Attendees were asked to describe one of the primary priorities or problems in their practice. Educating staff (distribution) pharmacists to develop clinical skills was discussed. Some attendees have integrated (clinical and administrative) staff, which was a focus session topic of a past meeting.
13. There being no new business, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Emilie Karpiuk

Secretary/Treasurer

